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July 26, 2017

Via Electronic Filing

Ms. Barcy McNeal
Administration/Docketing
Ohio Power Siting Board
180 East Broad Street, 11th Floor
Columbus, Ohio 43215-3793

Re: Guernsey Power Station, LLC,
Case No. 16-2443-EL-BGN

Dear Ms. McNeal:

On March 16, 2017, Guernsey Power Station, LLC (“Guernsey”) filed an
Application for a authority to build a 1,650 megawatt (“MW”) electric generation
facility in Guernsey County, Ohio. On July 13, 2017, Guernsey filed a copy of
the System Impact Study for PJM Queue AB2-067 (1,100 MW). The additional
550 MW System Impact Study is still in progress and expected to be completed
in September 2017.

The purpose of this letter is to state for the record that Applicant requests the
project’s capacity to be reduced to a total output of 1,100 MW. The capacity
reduction is the result of PJM’s delay of completing the System Impact Study in
queue position AC1-044 (550 MW). Applicant intends to file an amendment at a
later date to request an increase in capacity.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Sally W. Bloomfield

Cc: Jonathan Pawley
Jon Whitis
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